
 

 

4 December 2017 

 

The Honourable Justice Ross AO, President  

Fair Work Commission 

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

 

By email: amod@fwc.gov.au; chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

 

 

Dear Associate, 

 

AM2014/263 - 4 yearly review of modern awards – Children’s Services Award 2010–

Technical and Drafting Issues 

 

Item 9  
 

We write in relation to Item 9 of the Revised Summary of Submissions –Technical and 

Drafting, published on 22 November 2017.  

In the Notes to Item 9 it states ‘UV to provide submission in reply’ and references the 

transcript of the Conference from 7 February 2017 and the Draft Report dated 17 February 

2017. 

The Union filed a submission in reply on 13 March 2017, and a further submission was filed 

on 27 June 2017. The Final Report dated 27 July 2017 notes in relation to Item 9 that 

‘Parties agree this item should be dealt with on the papers’.  

It is the view of the Union that we have provided the submissions required at this stage in 

relation to Item 9. We request that the Notes section in any further revisions of the Summary 

of Submissions – Technical and Drafting is accordingly updated.  

 
Regards, 
 
 
Natalie Dabarera 
Industrial Officer  
United Voice National Office 
Ph: 02 8204 3048 
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